COSAF Recommendation Results and Council Comments

Campus Expansion Initiative (CEI)

COSAF Meeting, February 4, 2022

Quorum Met

Per the Council on Student Affairs and Fees Bylaws: Recommendations associated with CPI for fees must have a quorum, defined as half the voting membership, rounded up to the nearest number.

Total Voting Members: 19

In Attendance: 15

Quorum was met at 79% attendance

CEI CPI Recommendations

Per CEI provisions:

- Law Student(s) will-make recommendations on the **Student Health Center**.
- Graduate & Professional students will make recommendations on Student Health Center, Student Community Center and Campus Recreation/Sport Clubs and Intramural Sports.
- Remainder of Council will make recommendations on all components of CEI.

Per the Council on Student Affairs and Fees Bylaws: Recommendations for CPI adjustments on Campus Based Fees must pass by 66%, rounded to the nearest number.

Count includes 4 absentee votes

CEI Fee Recipient	Vote Includes:	YES	NO	% YES	Results
Intercollegiate Athletics, Division I, Grants-in-aid	All voting members, less Law & Grad	8	7	53%	CPI Not Recommend for 2022-23
Campus Recreation, Sport Clubs & Rec Sports	All voting members, less Law	17	0	100%	CPI Recommend for 2022-23
ASUCD Coffee House	All voting members, less Law & Grad	13	2	87%	CPI Recommend for 2022-23
Student Community Center	All voting members, less Law	17	0	100%	CPI Recommend for 2022-23
Student Health & Counseling Services	All Voting Members	19	0	100%	CPI Recommend for 2022-23
Unitrans					
(No CPI vote as Unitrans is not eligible for a CPI adjustment)					

RESULTS: COSAF recommends a CPI adjustment to all CEI components in 2022-23, except Intercollegiate Athletics Division I and Grants-in-aid.

Action Item #2022-013

See Council Comments >>>

CEI Council Comments

Campus Recreation: Sport Clubs & Rec Sports Programs

Campus Recreation continues to provide for the campus in any capacity they can. Without Campus Rec I do believe the dynamic of the campus would be different and there would be more students who are stressed, unhappy, etc. They have programs that encourage healthy habits and act as a great way to make friends.

Sport Clubs and Rec Sports has become one of the more important aspects of the students lives. One of my roommates used to play for one of the sport clubs and I feel like it really helped her find the group of people that she belong to.

I believe that Campus Rec does a good job of making these widely accessible for students who want to participate in them given different fee waivers as well as partnerships with student housing to alleviate the financial burden that students would have to have in order to be a part of a team.

Sports Clubs and Rec Sports are used by many on campus as an extracurricular activity. I believe a large percentage of campus would want a CPI adjustment so that Sport Clubs and Rec Sports can continue the work they do.

Sports Clubs and Rec Sports are a vital part of the campus community.

The presentation is great. The funding is well managed to support student activities. I hope more students join the clubs.

The presentation was nice but I support it because I myself have been a part of the sports club and I have seen how and what they need and what they are doing and how they take care of everything so I would support them because they make good use of their money

Sports Clubs and Rec Sports serve as an outlet to most Undergraduate students on campus and I appreciated the presentation showing us more detail on exactly how.

I believe these groups should not have to conduct funding on their own as most are students who have other academic responsibilities that they should focus on.

Offers students numerous leadership opportunities. And so long as students continue getting these experiences, this program deserves a CPI adjustment

Sports clubs have many students that are all very active in the campus community. Most clubs I know encourage people to try out even with no experience. I think this is a good chance to give people a community in a new campus.

These programs ARE NOT a replacement for PE (despite being framed as such, they are not entry level and are very expensive). However, I believe that these fees are well used and administered. Especially impressed with clubs which the programs then multiply through their own fundraising.

I feel that the Sport Clubs and Rec Sports are an important part of UC Davis and should receive a CPI adjustment.

Great presentation! It's great that there are programs for any student to join!

Student Health Center

I think the student health & counseling center has really shown up for the campus during the pandemic. I do believe COVID would have impacted the Davis community on a more extreme level had they not stepped up. Student health is a service that benefits all UC Davis student, from undergraduate, graduate, and law students. Which is one of the most important things that UC Davis should upkeep

SHCS is on campus helping thousands of students a year not only through regular doctor's appointments but mental health counseling, COVID testing, sexual health testing, and more. They are a necessary aspect of campus

for the health and safety of all students. As was said on February 4's meeting, SHCS can be used by all students no matter if they utilize SHIP or not because of low-cost appointments that may be lower than an insurance copay.

Very important, especially these days.

I have been to Student Health and Counseling. They help a lot and various times they have saved students from depression and suicides such as my friends. They have helped me and their impact is a lot and their presentation was awesome.

Student Health and Counseling Center ia crucial to UC Davis because they provide many essential services to Undergraduate students. These services support the physical and mental health of the student population and we should definitely take care to uphold this facility.

Great work and very important during Covid.

These services are often the only health care available to students. With the required expanded services by the cal legislator and increased costs, I believed CPI is needed and well worth it.

Health care is essential, so of course we need to fund it, and remove barriers for students who need health services.

Student Community Center

The Student Community Center is a special place on campus as it welcomes students from all cultural backgrounds and celebrates diversity. The Davis campus would have one less place that maintains an atmosphere open to everyone

The presentation was very great, and I believe that the Student Community center also offers a lot of great services to the students; especially those that are first gen students.

The SCC is a place where all students can come together and be a community. It helps to foster a sense of place for minorities and people who have been set to a disadvantage because of society. Thank you for the work you do.

An on-campus support area, it is vital to student mental health.

Good explanation of variance, plans for reserves and reasons for CPI adjustment.

I liked the presentation about the student center but I have been to the student center myself and the roofs were leaking and the rooms weren't as clean and no hand sanitizers and they should work on their restrooms too. It was ok with me but there are also some other Muslim students who need some special stuff for them and I think overall they should make good use of the money they are asking for.

The Student Community Center because serves as a safe space for most undergraduate students, and I loved the presentation detailing all the ways we can benefit from its services.

Great presentation! Finding your community on campus is important for the confident and success of students. I like that it's a resource any student can use.

Intercollegiate Athletics: Division I and Grants-in-aid

I do believe the Athletics program contributes a lot to the atmosphere of a college campus. There is a sense of comradery when watching sports events with other students. We cannot deny that even the most prestigious schools have a sports team and are known for their athletics as well as their academics.

The necessary changes should happen in order to give the future students an equal opportunity to go to Davis and pursuit what they want to do. I believe that if the changes does not take place now, the CPI adjustment will eventually take place in the future.

This is always the place where the most disagreement is. ICA is holding true to its mission set out by its leadership and by the ballot language in the original CEI ballot. I have decided to support a CPI adjustment so that ICA can provide scholarships at the same level that they have been. This conversation has never been one about ICA's funding as a whole but simply about a CPI adjustment. I have never felt misled by ICA's presentations which I have felt in regards to certain opponents' presentations/information. ICA is doing great work for both its athletes and all UCD students. Go Aggies!

ICA and Athletics Grants-in-Aid are a vital part of the campus community.

Without additional support from other funding sources, I see it critical to provide CPI adjustment to help maintain UC Davis Division I status.

I don't think they need it because it's only for less than half of the school and I would be ok with it.

ICA Division I and Athletics Grants-In-Aid support the education of many college-level athletes, as well as a social escape for undergraduate students on campus. It is so much more than just paying for these students to go to school, and we have to do our part to uphold UC Davis's athletic position.

I understand that not many students would be able to use these funds and for that reason I don't think there should be an adjustment.

We are stuck in a miserable position where we are forced to decide whether to make students who do not benefit from athletics and student athletes who are very deserving of athletic scholarships. This is the consequence of a very poorly thought out fee conceived in 2002. This fee should have had a sunset clause and should never have been bundled as several departments. Fundamentally, I believe the athletics department did not provide a strong argument for CPI. And with just a Yes or No option for this vote, I feel stuck with two very disappointing options

Not all students can access these fees. Scholarships cannot decide how a team performs.

I support the CPI adjustment to Intercollegiate Athletics Division I and Athletics Grants-in-aid. I feel that this is integral to UC Davis. I believe we should continue supporting the student athletes at UCD. They have put in so much work to be where they are and I feel the student body should continue to back them.

I always appreciate how professional ICA is! They always come so prepared and are on top of getting answers to questions. I think everyone on COSAF appreciates their patience with us. I understand ICA scholarships purpose is to recruit more talented athletes to UCD teams. However, the pandemic has been rough on all students, and at this time, I don't support an increase in this fee. ICA will have less scholarship funds to offer, but at this time, college tuition is a burden for all students. Thought it only saves each student a modest amount, I don't think now is the time to increase this fee. ICA can still offer some scholarships, even without the CPI adjustment.

ASUCD Coffee House

The ASUCD presentation was well delivered. I see how they have used student fees in the last few years to accommodate to our remote environment. As well as the fact that they maintained some changes they made during our remote improvement shows they consider student feedback in their operations.

The ASUCD Coffee House is a vital part of campus life----both in serving the community and in training students who are interested in business.

I like the presentation and the fact that they hire student staff. I like a lot of the things they do. However, I hope they further improve food variety and quality.

Yeah, coffee is a must it helps a lot of students and I think that's the only thing that keeps student going. I don't drink it myself but I still think it's important.

ASUCD Coffee House is a great place for many students to hang out, study, relax, get food, and so much more. The equipment is getting wore down and definitely deserves some attention, but they are also always making improvements, which is what I appreciated about the presentation!

The COHO provides student jobs and is used widely across campus.

ASUCD Unitrans

ASUCD Unitrans is the central form of transport for the city of Davis. It is refreshing to know that a transportation service with a fleet as large as Unitrans is transitioning to eco-friendly operations.

ASUCD Unitrans is essential to the students, and to some is their main way of traveling

Unitrans is a vital aspect of UCD life. It transports thousands of students a day to classes, back home, to the store, and more. I hope that they are able to rectify their driver storage as soon as possible so that all lines are able to function and function punctually. Also, let's see more electric buses if possible.

ASUCD Unitrans provides a vital service to the campus community. They have accomplished a lot over the years and continue to adapt to future needs. We should be proud of the electric bus fleet that they are building.

I think the presentation is great. I'm very impressed with their efforts to go electric and reduce carbon emissions

Awesome work from the ASUCD Unitrans their information and presentation was clear and nice and I support them overall.

ASUCD Unitrans is an essential means of travel for many UC Davis students and I believe it is our duty to uphold this resource for the Undergraduate population.

I think they gave an excellent presentation.

Great presentation! An essential service for students, and I like that it's sustainable and eliminate barriers with transportation.